
Town Manager’s Update 
June 22, 2017

 
 
Announcements 
 

• The Parks & Recreation Department is pleased to announce the start of our 21st Annual 
Summer Concert Series at Abbie Griffin Park. Concerts will be held weekly on Wednesday 
evenings from 6:00 – 8:00 pm from June 21st – August 16th.  Each week will feature a variety 
of musical styles that will appeal to all ages.  For a complete listing of concerts, visit their 
website at www.merrimackparksandrec.org or call 882-1046. 

 
 
Town Manager’s Report 
 

• With the passage of Senate Bill 57 and signing by the Governor, Merrimack will begin to 
receive State Aid Grant funding for the Dewatering Upgrade at the Wastewater Treatment 
Facility paid out over time. FY 18 grant funding will be $81,372. The total eligible State Aid 
Grant funding for the project is $640,000. Our continued efforts to get legislation passed will 
benefit all sewer users. 
 

• Town Hall Sidewalk reconstruction update:  The work to reconstruct the sidewalks at the 
Town Hall complex are scheduled to begin on July 5.  The main entrance to the east and west 
wings of Town Hall will be closed between July 8 and July 23.  Access to the Assessing and 
Town Clerk offices will be through the Town Managers office via the concrete steps to the 
south of the main entrance.  The ADA accessible entrance will be through the Town Council 
chambers via the ramp located at the south end of the east wing of Town Hall. 
 

• NHDOT is planning paving operations in Merrimack this summer on Industrial Avenue (Exit 
10 off the Turnpike) and Continental Boulevard (from Industrial Avenue to Route 101A).  
The work is scheduled to take place in August and will occur during the night time hours. 
 

 

http://www.merrimackparksandrec.org/

